
15. COMMUNITY ADVOCATE’S UPDATE

The Board received items of information under the Community Advocate’s Update and decided:

1. That the Board host a Joint Board Seminar on play spaces in playgrounds on Tuesday 18
September 2001.

2. (a) That the Community Board Chairperson or nominee make a representation to the Cell
Site Subcommittee meeting on the proposal for a telecommunication site at QEII Park.

(b) That the Chairperson express concern at the short time frame for the community to
comment on the proposal to the Cell Site Subcommittee and the lack of time for the
Board to conduct its own consultation.

3. That the Board express concern to Telstra/Saturn about the poor condition of footpaths,
including residual permanent paint marking, following their installations.

4. (a) That the Board support in principle the proposal for the Council to lease Collingwood
House for community use.

(b) That the Community Advocate write to the New Brighton Residents’ Association
explaining the current situation with Collingwood House and providing guidance on its use
in the interim.

5. That the Board allocate the Heritage Week Project funds to a heritage tour at All Saints Church,
Burwood, and a garden party at the museum in New Brighton.

6. That a report be provided to the first meeting of the incoming Board on the options for effecting
transfer of full ownership of the Windsor School Community Hall to Windsor School.

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision.


